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ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE CASE

A case has come up regarding eligibility for the Academic Excellence Scholarship.  The student is in a
two year diploma program in Tool and Die.
 
The AES statute says the student must be making progress toward an associate or a bachelor's
degree.
The rules do not address the issue.
An information sheet we give each recipient of the AES says:  
 
 Scholars must be either Associate Degree or Bachelor Degree candidates to become and remain
eligible for the AES.  Only scholars pursuing two year, three year, or four year degrees at
participating institutions may receive the AES.  Scholars in a one year diploma program, or a short
course, are not eligible for the AES.  Scholars may receive four years of AES assistance when
attending bachelor degree granting institutions; three years when attending associate degree granting
technical colleges; or four years for attendance at a combination of these institutions.
 
The dilemma is whether the intent of the statute is to require a specific degree (associate or bachelor’s
vs diploma) or simply to require the schooling necessary for the student to be a successfully employed
State resident.




